Minutes

NWSWD Board of Supervisors Meeting and Organizational Meeting of the Board and Public Hearing on the NWSWD Draft Solid Waste Implementation Plan.

November 4, 2020
The Board of Supervisors of the Northwest Vermont Solid Waste Management District held a public hearing on November 4, 2020 via zoom at 6:00 PM and their regularly scheduled board meeting on November 4, 2020 via zoom at 6:30 PM.
Chairman Al Voegele called the meeting to order at 6:21 PM.  
	Supervisors Present:
Buermann, Bob – So. Hero                       

Danielle Choiniere - Alburgh

David Clark, - Fletcher

Doremus, Mark - Bakersfield
Fegard, Charen - Berkshire
Green, Tim - Richford

Kade, Barry – Montgomery
Kemsley, Mike - Grand Isle
Supervisors Absent:
Jennifer Bright, Enosburg

Kittell, Jeffrey - Sheldon
Others Present:
John Leddy, Executive Director

Pam Bolster, Business Manager

	Lambert, Paul – Georgia
Leitz,Tom - St. Albans City

Richards, Jim - No. Hero
St. Francis, April - Highgate

Studebaker, Hugh - Franklin
Tibbits, Jaime – Fairfield
Tuck, Joyce – Isle La Motte
Voegele, Al - St. Albans Town

Micheli, Carlo - Swanton

Guests:



Full Board Meeting

1) Agenda Review-Additions/Deletions:  
Mr. Kade requested an addition be made to Item 4. New Business on the agenda, “Shall the Board authorize a portion of the FY20 Budget surplus set aside to be included in the Capital Maintenance Fund and/or Revenue Reserve Fund, (Mr. Kade’s Addition) and if so what portion ?.  Mr. Clark asked for a correction of Capitol to Capital to the same section on the agenda.
  2) Vote: Minutes of the October 7, 2020 NWSWD Board Meeting: 
       Dave Clark moved to approve the minutes as written, Mr. Buermann seconded.  Mr. Kade asked for
       An addition to #5 New Business; A. Personnel Policies, which reads; 3rd line down – “He noted

 the following identified critical areas for discussion: Probationary periods, at will employment,
 termination processes, drug use assessment testing. Mr. Kade made the motion....”  He asked that
 Following Discussion be added prior to “Mr. Kade made the motion”.  Changes accepted and the
 motion passed.
3)  Old Business:
a) Directors Report:


Mr. Voegele initiated a discussion on plastic packaging in relation to Mr. Leddy’s Director’s Report 

      
about the Single Use Product Working Group he is a part of and the EPR programs (extended 
      
producer responsibility) and the group proposed law he discussed.
      
Mr. Leddy noted the resignation of Aaron Shepard the District’s Compost and Education and 

       
Outreach Coordinator.  Discussion occurred.

b) Finance Report:
Ms. Bolster reviewed the income on the P&L and noted the Surcharge Inc for Sept 2020 at 82.4K and increase over Sept 2019 at 76.3K.  In August Surcharge Income was down over last year by 9%.  Trash Income for Sept was up any 9.6% over last year.  A discussion occurred about the increase of trash and the possible reasons.  Ms. Bolster explained that this does not necessarily mean that households are generating more trash.  This could be higher levels of public usage of District sites, amongst other things. Discussions occurred.  AR was reviewed and discussed.     
   5) New Business:  
a) Discussion and Vote: Shall the Board hold a Public Hearing on the Draft FY2022 District Administrative Budget on Wednesday, December 2, 2020 at 6:00 PM via Zoom.
Ms. Bolster reviewed the work that the administrative committee did in relation to the proposed budget.  They wanted the board to see what things would look like if we instituted periodic increases to our 457 retirement plan as well as if we increased the surcharge to $25.00 from the current $24.00 per ton, as well increasing it to $24.50.  In depth discussion ensued.  Covid impacts were discussed.  New equipment was discussed.  The 457 retirement plan was discussed and it was decided to look at this more carefully prior to action along with salary review discussions.  Mr. Leddy noted that he received a benefits study recently from the Windham District who had polled numerous districts in relation to benefits and wages.  The study has not been reviewed so could not be utilized effectively for this budget. The budget proposal for new personnel & current employee wage and planned increases was reviewed. 
Finalization of the Draft Budget includes paying for any new equipment with capital funds rather than entering a loan reducing our budget burden of about 20K for the year, increasing the surcharge to $24.50 which is in line with inflation as noted by Mr. Richards. Mr. Leddy noted that he received a benefits study recently from the Windham District who had polled numerous districts in relation to benefits and wages. Mr. Leitz made the motion to increase the surcharge to $24.50, keep personnel as planned, pay for the new truck from reserves and eliminate the increase to the 457 plan.  Mr. Kemsley seconded the motion. Mr. Kade abstained from the vote. The rest were in favor and the motion passed. 
b) Discussion and Vote:  Shall the Board authorize a portion of the FY20 Budget surplus set aside to be included in the Capital Maintenance Fund and/or Revenue Reserve Fund?
Ms. Bolster reviewed the reserve funds and what needed to be decided upon with the board, the re-allocations of unused funds from last year’s allocation, and the allocation of new funds.  Mr. Clark made the motion to re-allocating the 10K for the tire program allocated last year for the same program in FY21 and all unused previously allocated funds to remain in reserve funds. The 47K from FY20 surplus to be added to Capital Reserve Funds. All were in favor and the motion passed. 
6)  Public Comment:  None – No public attendees at the public hearing.
Mr. Voegele asked for a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Clark made the motion, all were in favor and the motion passed.   Board Adjourned at 8:21

